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Terenure/Rathfarnham Area Committee Meeting (2)

Tuesday 14th February 2006

Question No 14
Question: Cllr J Lahart
"To ask the Manager what steps have been taken to deal with the unsolicited bag clothes collections that regularly takes place in Terenure/Rathfarnham?”
Reply:

If complaints are received from the public regarding unsolicited plastic bags received from organisations seeking old/second hand clothes, the complaints will be investigated by the Council’s Anti-Litter Wardens. The details from the plastic bags i.e. names, addresses or telephone numbers of organisations are investigated. Details of any companies listed on bags or documentation, are sought from the Companies Registration Office. These details may then be forwarded to the Revenue Commissioners and/or Gardai for investigation if it is felt that there are sufficient grounds to suspect that the company is operating illegally. 
Investigations are ongoing at present regarding a number of such organisations. Any householder who receives unsolicited plastic bags through their door may inform the Council and the Anti-Litter Wardens will investigate the matter as outlined above.
In general, householders are encouraged to support those charity shops which accept good quality recyclable items, as this is a good method of recycling and reducing waste.  There are a number of these charity shops throughout the County, which welcome good quality items delivered to them by householders.
